
      Hyrum City 
Newsletter     June 2018 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

245-5501 

 

Councilmember Steve Adams 

sadams@hyrumcity.com 

881-7573 

 

Councilmember Kathy Bingham 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

245-4679 

 

Councilmember Jared Clawson 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

764-3531 

 

Councilmember Paul James 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

245-4695 

 

Councilmember Craig Rasmussen 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 

245-7772 

 

 

June 2 

Hot Wheels & Hot Dogs 

City Square 

10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

 

June 4  

Summer Reading Kickoff Party 

City Square 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 7 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 14 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

June 21 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

Mayors Message – Summer has arrived! 

Hyrum hosts a patriotic Star Spangled 

Celebration each year.  My favorite part 

of all the events is the Patriotic Program 

held on the City Square the Sunday before 

July 4th.  The flag raising, patriotic music, 

recognition of those Hyrum residents who 

have lost their lives protecting our 

freedoms, recognizing audience 

members who have served in the armed 

forces, celebrating members of our 

community who have done so much for 

the city, and a fantastic speaker to add to the patriotic feeling 

of the event.  Through the years my family has enjoyed the youth 

parade and water fight with the firemen, the rodeo, parade, 

teen dance, and firework display that is part of the celebration.  

I look forward to the upcoming celebration and invite you to 

celebrate with us. 

 

I am grateful to live in the United States and to enjoy the liberties 

and freedoms we have been blessed with.  I love the city of 

Hyrum and the people who live here and thank you for all that 

you contribute to making our community a wonderful place to 

live! 

 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

4th of July Booth Vendors & Parade Applications – We 

are looking for booth vendors for our 4th of July Celebration as 

well as participants for our parade.  Applications are available 

at www.hyrumcity.com. 

 

Special thanks to Walmart for their donation to the 

Hyrum City Easter Egg Hunt.
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Eagle Scout & Service Projects – Hyrum City has several projects that could be completed 

as Eagle Scout or service projects. Some examples are: staining gazebo, refinishing benches 

in Elite Hall, planting trees, etc.  If you are interested please contact the city offices, 245-6033. 
 

Cabin Candy Store - The cabin candy store located just west of the Hyrum Library will be 

opening Tuesday, June 5th for the summer.  The cabin candy store will be open Tuesdays, 

Thursdays, and Fridays from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.   

 

Cache Mosquito Abatement District - Believe it or not, mosquito 

season is just around the corner! Our community is part of the Cache 

Mosquito Abatement District (CMAD), which seeks to reduce the risk of 

mosquito-borne illness, especially West Nile Virus (WNV), as well as 

alleviate the nuisance of mosquitoes.  The first line of defense is to 

reduce mosquito breeding habitat through prevention.  There are 

many things you can do around your home to help control mosquitoes. 

Drain standing water around your house in the form of clogged gutters, children’s toys, pet 

water dishes, and birdbaths.  It only takes a small amount of water (half a cup!) to provide a 

breeding area for thousands of mosquitoes. Empty pet dishes and bird baths a couple of times 

a week to get rid of any mosquito eggs or larva. 

The second line of defense is the use of larvicide. Several of the compounds used by CMAD 

target only mosquito larva and do not harm other water-based organisms, mammals, or the 

environment.  If you are aware of standing water which may potentially become a breeding 

ground for mosquitoes, please contact CMAD by calling 435-764-6839 or by emailing 

cmad.cache@gmail.com.  CMAD spends nearly three times as many hours larviciding 

compared to fogging, as larviciding is much more effective.  In addition, carbon dioxide traps 

are distributed throughout the District to track numbers of mosquitoes.  This surveillance allows 

them to be identified by species and tested for the presence of WNV and other diseases.   

Finally, fogging or spraying with a permethrin-based pesticide generally occurs when adult 

mosquito numbers are high enough that they present a disease risk as well as an increased 

nuisance level.  CMAD usually begins fogging in June and ends in September, depending on 

weather conditions.  Fogging is only effective from dusk to the early hours of the morning, so 

that is when you will see/hear trucks going through the community.  Trucks are equipped with 

flashing lights to enable citizens to more easily see them coming.  Please use caution when 

you see a truck and do all you can to avoid the spray, such as rolling up car windows or 

moving away from the roadside until the truck passes.  Though the spray is not toxic to humans, 

it is of course desirable to avoid contact when possible. 

A fogging schedule by community will be posted on the CMAD website at 

www.cachemosquito.com.  The schedule will be available at the end of May/beginning of 

June, and other information about mosquito abatement is available on the website as well.  

We send our best wishes for a safe and happy summer season! 

 

The Family Place – It’s date night in Hyrum.  The Family Place in Hyrum offers child care for 

Friday night date nights.  To learn more, call The Family Place at 752-8880 and ask for Alex. 
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Senior Center News - We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch 

at noon Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for 

lunch. The cost is $3. ALL seniors are welcome.   

Mondays –  4 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m. 

   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m.  

  11 Utah Festival Trip & Picnic, 11:00 a.m. 

  18 Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m. 

   Peter Pan & Chuckarama, 4:30 p.m.  

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:00 p.m.    

  12 Awesome Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 6 Singing by Colleen Gordin.  

 13 ‘The gentle art of being prepared’ with Mary Gardner. 

 20 TBA. 

 27 Singing by Lezlee Monroe.  

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  
  7 Mystery Trip. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

 

We have four seats open for our Star Valley/Jackson Hole trip, June 20th – 22nd.  Please contact 

the Senior Center, 245-3570 if you are interested. Also, if you have any of our library books 

checked out – please return them ASAP. Thanks! 

Museum News - The museum is thrilled to offer another summer filled with fun with our 

Passport to Summer Fun children’s program! This free program is open to all children and 

encourages them to be active, engage with their community, and learn new things. The 

program kicks off at Hot Wheels and Hot Dogs on Saturday, June 3rd. Visit the museum tent to 

get your passport and a special stamp that’s only available at this event. If you can’t make it, 

then just visit the museum starting Tuesday, June 5th to pick up your passport and let the 

adventure begin. 

Additionally, the museum hosts three drop-in activities during the summer where children can 

get special event-specific stamps in their passports. Everyone is invited to the following drop-

in activities whether they are participating in the program or not so be sure to mark your 

calendar: Rodeo Games on June 26th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m., Grand Old Flag at the Elite Hall on 

July 4th after the parade, and Pioneer Games on July 19th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. Children who 

earn at least nine stamps during the summer are invited to our summer-end pizza party on 

August 9th!   

Finally, we hope to see you at our sixth annual car show fundraiser Hot 

Wheels and Hot Dogs on Saturday, June 2nd from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

on the Hyrum City Square. Pre-register your vehicle now at the museum 

or at www.hyrumcitymuseum.org. Registration starts the day of the show 

at 9:00 a.m. and cars will not be allowed to enter the grass until 

registration starts. The show runs from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. and it’s going 

to be another great year of spectacular vehicles, delicious food, local 

vendors, and tons of prize drawings. We hope to see you there! 
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Library News – Library hours Monday thru Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m., and Saturday 10:00 

a.m. – 3:00 p.m. The library will be closed Monday, May 28th. 

Summer Reading is here!! Our theme this year is “Libraries Rock” and 

we are so excited for you to join us for our kickoff party on June 4th 

at 6:30 p.m. at the Hyrum City Square (inclement weather Elite Hall).  

Join us for bounce houses, cotton candy, face painting, the Stitch 

Rielly Band, and Kettle Korn of Cache Valley. It will be a night of fun! 

We have extended our summer reading program for an additional two weeks.  We have so 

many fun things planned.  During the month of June enjoy story times, crafts, game days, teen 

writing contest, teen America’s Got Talent, family movie days and Zootah will be here again 

on June 21st.  

Be sure to pick up your summer calendar, so you know what and when things are happening 

at the library.  

*Ridley’s Hometown Advantage Program is a great fundraiser for the library.  Simply sign up to 

donate the points you earn each time you shop at Ridley’s.  Each quarter the library receives 

a much welcomed donation from Ridley’s Family Markets. You can choose to donate any or 

all of your points available. 

Here is how to donate:  

1. Call Ridley’s Advantage Program at 208-324-4633 ext. 10118. 

2. Log into your Advantage Card at www.shopridleys.com 

3. Stop at the customer service desk at Ridley’s and request a form. 

4. Fill out a donation form at the Hyrum Library. 

*A brick is always a great way to remember someone.  We are super close to finishing our 2nd 

donor wall.  Bricks sell for $100 and you can add the inscription of your choice. 

 

Like us on Facebook, Instagram and Goodreads @hyrumlibrary.  Social media is where you will 

find up-to-date information on programs and so much more about the library.  Also, visit 

www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign-up for your online library account today. 

Business Spotlight/Cache Valley Bank - Cache Valley Bank is pleased to announce the 

opening of its new branch located at 30 East Main in Hyrum and plans to build a permanent 

bank location, complete with a drive-up and safe depository, to be built at the corner of 800 

East and Main.   This will be Cache Valley Bank’s third office in the valley and fifteenth branch 

statewide. 

Cache Valley Bank was organized in 1975 by local residents of our community and continues 

to be managed with our headquarters in Cache Valley.   The bank’s mission since its inception 

has been to provide services to small businesses, farmers, and residents of Utah. The bank has 

experienced steady growth since the mid 1980’s and is now one of the largest community 

banks in the state. 

We are local people with deep roots in this community and years of experience helping you 

with your financial goals.  Our commitment is to the success of the people, businesses and 

community we serve. 
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